

125 N. West Street Alexandria, VA 22314-2754

WWW.FRA.ORG 800-FRA-1924 703-683-1400

Fax: 703-549-6610

February 21, 2023

The Honorable Marco Rubio United States Senate 284 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Rubio:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) supports the "Better Examiner Standards (BEST) for Veterans Act." (S.280) that would ensure that only licensed health care professionals furnish disability examinations under a certain Department of Veterans Affairs pilot program for use of contract physicians for disability examinations.

The Association appreciates your dedication to veteran issues. The FRA point of contact is Theo Lawson, Assistant Director of Legislative Programs, at TheoLagrancegrams, at <a h

Sincerely,

John R. Davis

Director, Legislative Programs

John R Daris

JRD:ka